

learning, caring, preparing

## Donnington Wood Infant School & Nursery

Baldwin Webb Avenue
Donnington
Telford
TF2 8EP

Telephone 01952 386640 email: <u>a2041@taw.org.uk</u>

Headteacher: Mrs C Boddy

11th March 2020

Dear Parent/Carers

## Coronavirus Update

As we have had a number of parents enquiring about the coronavirus we wanted to reassure everyone that the school is updated on a daily basis by the local authority and the Department of Education. At present the government have made no announcements with regards to closing schools.

We have been teaching the children about making sure they wash their hands and they have all learnt a song to make sure they wash their hands for the recommended 20 seconds. We would appreciate it if you could encourage your child to keep washing their hands. NHS public information is on the reverse of this letter.

If anything changes we will notify the parents immediately, but in the meantime school will carry on as normal.

Yours sincerely

Mrs C Boddy <u>Head Teacher</u>